WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

JOINT MEETING 9/19/08

A joint meeting of the above boards was held at Peter Lambert’s home. Present were: Peter Lambert, Beverly Mason, Gary Cole, Bill Clegg, Tom Gill, Nancy Drach, Don Meader, Glenn Mori and Bob Pustell.

Aviation portion

The minutes of the 7/17/08 meeting were approved as written.

Elmer Hynes submitted his resignation. A motion was approved to accept his resignation. A letter will be sent to Elmer accepting his resignation and thanking him for his years of service. The Board is authorized to appoint a replacement for the balance of the fiscal year. Bob Pustell was nominated to replace Elmer for the balance of the year. The motion to accept Bob was approved.

Treasurers report: Barbara was not in attendance but provided Beverly with the following report: There are currently 21 accounts outstanding totaling $7,000. There is $808 in checking; $48,300 in savings; $54,800 in a CD. The tax return has been filed-no tax due—and the CPA has been paid. Small Claims proceedings have been started against the Eldridges. No response from them as yet. A total of $2,730 to Richter for the VASI, $24 to LD Jeffries for concrete; $340 to Belville Electric for installation. The Treasurers report was approved.

Public input: none

Community Directory: Don has begun soliciting advertisers. He is missing about 50 phone numbers for residents. Bob volunteered to do internet searches for the numbers. Gary asked about getting an aerial view for the cover or centerfold. Nancy suggested handing out the completed books at annual meeting. Beverly asked if anyone knew someone who could do the aerial photo. Nancy volunteered that her husband Dave would fly someone who has the photography gear. Glenn Mori knows someone with the camera equipment and would be happy to take him or her up. A motion was approved to instruct Don to proceed as presented.

Runway Committee: Gary, Dwight Allenson and Roger Currier are working on a long-range plan of about 5-years. Glenn has a lot of information from previous committee work and he will share this with the current committee.

Bob Pustell has noticed from the air that there is a definite path being worn across the runway by wheeled vehicles. Beverly stated that if anyone knows who is driving across the runway, they should be spoken to and told to stop. The rules and regulations state: no vehicles on the runway except for maintenance purposes. Gary made a motion that the Board thinks about what we want to do or not do about this and discuss at the next meeting. Bob seconded. Don will not be at the next meeting but wanted it known that he does not support any changes that will allow vehicles on the runway. Beverly stated that we don’t need to think about anything. There is a rule in place and it is up to us to enforce it. Don pointed out that changes in Rules and Regulations have always been brought to the body for approval. Bob noted that there is no harm in thinking about it but until the rule is changed it is up to us to enforce the current rule. The motion did not pass.

A motion was made to draft a letter explaining the current rule to be sent by postcard to all members. The draft will be sent to board members for approval. Motion passed.

VASI: Bob and Nancy have both used the new system and report that it does work.

Proxy issue: Beverly: the issue is to change or modify the By-laws to change the use of proxies. The issue concerns the number of proxies that any one individual can receive. Beverly researched previous related opinions from Attorney Albee but none addressed this part of the proxy use. After a brief discussion it was decided to leave the proxies unchanged.

The Aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:52pm.


Property Owners


The minutes of the 7/17/08 meeting were approved as written.

Elmer Hynes submitted his resignation. A motion was approved to accept his resignation. A letter will be sent to Elmer accepting his resignation and thanking him for his years of service. The Board is authorized to appoint a replacement for the balance of the fiscal year. Bob Pustell was nominated to replace Elmer for the balance of the year. The motion to accept Bob was approved.

Treasurers report: Barbara was not in attendance but provided Beverly with the following report:

20 accounts totaling $10,400 are outstanding. There is $422 in checking; $50,466 in savings. The tax returns have been filed-no tax due- and the CPA firm has been paid. The Treasurers report was approved as presented.

Community Directory: The Board gave Don permission to proceed.

Road Committee: Nancy had nothing to report at this time.

For Sale Signs: All signs in WVII have been addressed. Beverly told the homeowners that they could post their home on the web site and also the bulletin board. Beverly read an e-mail from Ed Ota whereby he objected to the Boards enforcement of the sign rule in WVII.

Proxy issue: Beverly: the issue is to change or modify the By-laws to change the use of proxies. The issue concerns the number of proxies that any one individual can receive. Beverly researched previous related opinions from Attorney Albee but none addressed this part of the proxy use. After a brief discussion it was decided to leave the proxies unchanged.

Beverly pointed out that there are three properties that are in various stages of construction and have not completed their exteriors as per of R&C. She would like to send a letter to the three with a copy of the applicable section of R&C and inquire as to the anticipated completion date. A motion passed to authorize her to send a letter.

Meeting adjourned at 8:14.

Peter Lambert

Secretary

